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I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Advisory Committee on Business 
Appointments (ACOBA) regarding recent correspondence with the Rt Hon Boris 
Johnson.   
 
The Committee is independent, with a remit to consider the risks associated with 
applications received under the government’s Business Appointment Rules (the 
Rules) and advise on the conditions that should apply. 
 
The Rules are set by the government and the requirement for former ministers to seek 
and abide by ACOBA’s advice is set out clearly in the Ministerial Code, including 
specifically that: ‘...Former Ministers must ensure that no new appointments are 
announced, or taken up, before the Committee has been able to provide its advice.’ 
 
It has been widely reported in the media that Mr Johnson met with Venezuela’s  
President Nicolás Maduro alongside Merlyn Advisors Ltd co-founder, Maarten 
Petermann.  Mr Johnson has repeatedly been asked by ACOBA to clarify his 
relationship with Merlyn Advisors. He has not done so, nor has he denied the reports 
in the media that he has been working with Merlyn Advisors on a non contractual 
basis.  
 
Mr Johnson clearly feels strongly that there has been no reason to seek advice, 
however, with respect to Mr Johnson, it is not his decision to make; it is ACOBA’s. Mr 
Johnson is evasive in his dealings with the Committee on this matter, has avoided 




